# SHERMAN COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT Architectural Design Committee Meeting January 7, 2015

The Board of Directors of Sherman County School District met in the Sherman County Public/School Library Meeting Room in Moro, Oregon on January 7, 2015. The following were present: Bill Martin, Angie Thompson, Kyle Blagg, Peter Tarzian, Kim McKinney, Jennifer Berry, Bill Blevins, Sheri Sharp, Gerald Casper, Amy R-Huffman, Ree Ella von Borstel, Ken Melzer, Craig Wood, Lowell Smith, Todd Turner, Mike Marino and Jared Collins

#### Call to Order

BBT Architect Todd Turner opened the meeting at 2:04pm.

### **Review of Input from District Staff Meeting**

Superintendent Tarzian handed out a document outlining input from the staff on the design. Superintendent Tarzian, Todd, and Mike Marino discussed each point. BBT received this information this morning and the concepts he brought do not represent these suggestions. Discussion took place regarding the main entry point of the school, changing the structure of High School Loop and the history behind it, separating the school and athletic entry/parking, and the location of the administrative area. It was decided that the main entrance should remain on the side of the school it is currently on.

#### **Project Schedule Update**

BBT Architect Todd Turner handed out the project schedule. Superintendent Tarzian suggested this group not meet until after the next meeting with the staff for their input.

# SCHEMATIC DESIGN REVIEW Phasing Plan

BBT Architect Todd Turner presented a display board and discussed the phasing plan.

#### Site Plan

BBT Architect Todd Turner handed out a program for the plan.

#### Concept Plan #1

BBT Architect Todd Turner presented concept plan #1. Some highlights of this concept are as follows: 1600 square feet has been added in the shared collaboration space, grades K-6 are all in the same wing, preschool is in a separate area with its own restroom, entry/exit, the stage area could open to the gym and/or the multipurpose room.

It was recommended that restrooms be added in the Vo-Ag area.

#### Concept Plan #2

BBT Architect Todd Turner presented concept plan #2. Some highlights of this concept are as follows: Preschool, Kindergarten, and 1<sup>st</sup> grades are in a separate area with their own collaboration space, the gym is turned at a different angle.

The kitchen serving area was discussed. The preschools need to confirm if they are coming to the campus. The single entry point to the campus was again emphasized in reference to the preschool having its own. Sheri Sharp would like to see grades 4-6 moved to where Early Education is designated on this concept plan. This would allow these students to more easily transition to upper grade classes if needed. Confidential meeting space is needed and possible in-school detention/suspension areas. An area for the SKORE program will also need to be designated. It will need to be determined if the athletic programs will be able to function with the current concept plans.

#### **NEXT STEPS**

Next week's meeting will remain scheduled at 5pm. Mike Marino advised the group that in order to fit all of these needs, the footprint of the new building may need to be larger.

## Adjourned

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35pm.